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BURLINGTON SHAG CLUB WILL SOON BE 30 YEARS OLD.  August 15, 1985, is 

our birth date and we are going to celebrate.   As it turns out, Friday August 14 is a 
night we would be at Showtime, so why not make it special?!  The committee needs your 

help in locating former members.  If you have phone numbers, emails or mailing 

addresses of any former members, please contact Evelyn Turner.  Also, if you have any 
pictures to share, contact Evelyn.  Take the time to call some of your friends who use 

to be in our club.  Invite them to come to Showtime on August 14!  It is time to walk down MEMORY 

LANE.  Be there – bring your camera and be prepared to celebrate.  30 years is a real 
accomplishment – be proud.  Did I forget to say there is no charge to attend?  Look for the flyer in 

this newsletter! 

Recently CB and I traveled way up the road to Northern Virginia to the ACSC Workshop.  It was a 
long drive but the scenery was beautiful all along the way.  The meeting was very interesting and as 

always I got some great ideas for our club.  I wish more of our members would attend these 

workshops.  It is a great opportunity to spend time with other club members, talk about situations we 
all share, and honestly, just have a great time.  Thanks for allowing us to attend these workshops. 

This past Saturday night, we had our fun bowling tournament.  There were 12 teams and lots of 

cheerleaders.  Let me tell you, if you were not able to attend, we had a GREAT TIME.  Thanks to 
Evelyn for putting this together.  Having events like this is another way to get out of the house and 

join others to laugh and talk and if you get lucky, maybe knock down a couple of pins.  Many feel they 

are not good bowlers – trust me – that was not a reason to stay away.  Sure, our club has some good 
bowlers but there were lots of us who just cleaned out the gutters.  Luke, Amber, Dianne and Keith 

were the winners but decided to give their winnings back to our club.  Thanks for this kindness and 

thanks to all our members who did attend.  Many sat and had dinner there and when the bowling was 
finished, the music began.  Rick played our favorite shag songs but mixed it up with lots of other great 

sing-along songs.  At some point a really great song was played – the question was who is singing 

this song?  Everyone thought and thought and finally Evelyn gave us a clue, he is in this room and is 
a club member – still we did not know.  Then she handed the mic to the mystery singer, MIKE 

WILSON.  We will have to get him back to sing for us again, he really does have a great 

voice.  Again, thanks to all who made this a very special night. 
Coming up soon is our SPECIAL OLYMPICS GOLF TOURNAMENT at Indian Valley Golf Course 

on August 15.  This is an important charity so please come out and help make this another very 

successful event.  I know many do not golf, and that is okay. Invite friends, neighbors, co-workers or 
family members that do play – sign them up.  Remember, THIS IS A FUNDRAISER and with almost 

300 members, we should have a course full of people that day.  If you are not a golfer, come for the 

cook out around 1pm. There is a $5 charge to eat.  Also, we could use some help at various times 
during the day.  This will also be the first time we use our club's new cooker.  Honestly, give this some 

thought.  It is another way to be with friends, maybe learn some line dance steps while others are 

golfing, don't just read this and say that is not for me. Being there may surprise you, we actually do 
have fun and more importantly, we raise money for special needs athletes who count on us year 

after year. 

I will stop for now and allow you to continue on reading this really great newsletter.  Thank you, Kim, 
for always keeping us informed on all details concerning our club. Be sure to pencil in all the 

important dates and I hope as club members, you will consider becoming more involved in the 

activities of our club.  This is a very active club – you only get out what you put in.  This club belongs 
to all 276 members, but it is up to you to be a participant. 

Continue on with your summer fun.  Please remember your fellow club members on the sunshine 

list.  Try to come out on Friday nights, and thank you for allowing me to serve as your president.  If 
you have any concerns or questions, please know I am always available.  There is never a problem 

we cannot solve – talk to me.  We do not live in a perfect world, so things do sometime go wrong.  But 

as a purchaser for many years, always give the other party a chance to cure the problem. 
NOW GO AND DO WELL.........Happy 30 years, Burlington Shag Club!     Joan Kimbro, President 

www.burlingtonshagclub.com 
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• Robin Moore’s mother passed away on June 25. 

• Ron Russ’s mother, who is also Gerry Holland’s 

sister, passed away July 2. 

• John Burgess had knee replacement surgery on 

June 29 and is dealing with re-hab. 

• Edith Loy had colon surgery on July 8.  All went 

well. 

• Ellen Dodson had surgery July 8 at Duke and is 

doing well. 

• Gloria Thompson’s daughter had pneumonia 

and her granddaughter continues to have ear 

infections. Linda Wegwart’s dad passed away 

July 14. 

• Continue to remember Steve and Carol 

Pettigrew as he is in treatment. 
 

30th Anniversary Celebration 

We’re planning a gathering at Showtime Lounge to celebrate 
our 30th year as a shag club.  We were incorporated in August 
of 1985 and have had 30 years of good times, fun, music, and  
shagging.  We are going through old rosters trying to locate previous members to let them 
know about it, but I would like to ask for help of our current members to spread the word 
to any previous members that they know and give them information about the party.  
There is a flyer elsewhere in this newsletter with all the info, so please make plans to come 
and have a good time with old and new friends.                   ---- Thanks, Evelyn 



edithloy@triad.rr.com

Dianne.Neese@alamance-nc.com

bsell3631@aol.com

wilsonco@bellsouth.net

 

 

FUN MONDAY RAFFLE 

TICKETS 
SOS Fun Monday Tickets 
are still available! Tickets 
are $10.00 each.  Drawing 

will be held 
MONDAY SEPTEMBER 21, 
2015 during the SOS Fun 

Monday 
Celebration.  Make check 

payable to “FUN 
MONDAY”. Your LAST 

CHANCE of buying your 
ticket is on August 21.  Act 
now! Contact Joan Kimbro 

if you would like to 
purchase a ticket – 584-

1780 or 260-3129, or email 
jkimbro123@yahoo.com . 
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Burlington Shag Club  
Business Meeting Minutes 
7/17/15 
 
(Listing of members in attendance is available upon request) 

Call to Order---Kurt opened the meeting at 7:00 PM. 
Quorum declared 
Welcome—Joan 

Secretary’s report:  Lorna stated that we have 275 members.  Tim Woods made motion to accept the May business minutes, and Janice 
McSherry seconded.   All approved.  
Birthdays:  Lorna announced the July birthdays.  
Treasurer’s report:  Amy presented the 7/18/15 YTD report.   Our current balance is:   $8882.13.  Discussion was held on the upcoming 
expenditures and income and what we will need to pay versus what we can omit if needed.  Janice McSherry made a motion to accept the 
report.  Mike Wilson seconded and all approved.  
Sunshine:  Penny was absent, but members asked for continued prayers for Steven and Carol Pettigrew.   He is home from rehab and is up 
walking around. Edith Loy is at home and healing.  Linda Wegwart’s father passed away.  Ron Russ’s mother and Gerry Holland’s sister passed 
away.  Gloria Thompson had eye surgery.  
BOD meeting:  Mike Wilson stated that the BOD met on 7/8/15.   Edith is out with surgery.  
Fun Monday Tickets:  Per Joan, we still have plenty to sell.  Please see her or Evelyn Turner.  
Fun Bowling Tournament:  Evelyn –7/25- $15.00 to bowl (covers shoes and 2 games).  Two highest teams will have a roll off for the 
championship.  Winners will receive cash prize of $25.00 per person per 4 person team.  Open to anyone who wants to bowl.  Bowling will start 
at 7:00 PM but come at 6:00 to get shoes and register for teams.   
Special Olympics Golf:  Per Dianne—8/15/15 at Indian Valley.   Costs are $60.00 per person/$240.00 per team and $100.00 for sponsorships.  
We already have 9-10 teams signed up.   Steve from Special Olympics will do the cooking.  She has sponsor letters and flyers.   Johnny Bakatsias 
is providing the food.  If you are not playing, but want to eat, you the costs will be $5.00.  Lunch will be served around 1:00 PM.  50/50 will go to 
the club.   
Membership Appreciation Party:  Joan announced that this is happening on Oct 3, 2015 at Amanda Point (Mike and Debbie Wilson’s place).  
We will start around 3:00 PM.  Per Mike, he will do chili again and anyone is welcome to come out early and help.   We will have music, 
cornhole and dancing.   Bring your chair and cooler.   Free to members, but a $5.00 charge per guest.   
Feb Valentine Dance for a charity:   Per Joan, the committee formed to research our charity options hasn’t met and decisions need to be made 
regarding the charity for the dance.   Janice McSherry stated that she had been doing some background work with several charity entities.   
Since Kim Sellars had to drop off the committee due to family obligations,  
Janice asked for input and volunteers.   Janice said that she will have a report for the August meeting.  
30th Anniversary:  Per Joan, our anniversary is on August 15.  I have had some questions as to why we are not doing a special recognition of 
this accomplishment.   Because no one would chair a separate event, the BOD decided to consolidate our anniversary with our membership 
appreciation party in October.   However, if there is any interest, we could set aside the August Business meeting night in honor of this event.  
Evelyn Turner suggested that we should do something special to honor this achievement.  She stated that she would chair the committee and 
that we could have a “special” night on 8/14/15, our regular Friday night.   She also suggested sending postcards to former members and will 
advertise on the radio.  We will have snacks, etc.  Janice McSherry and Amy Crawford volunteered to help.   
Winston Salem Pool Party:  This is their coalition event---August 22.  No details 
Summer Workshop:  Joan stated that several months ago, it was brought up in meeting that I dropped the ball when I did not put in a bid for a 
summer workshop.  This was not done because bids are put in a summer workshop in July.  Due to such a lack of interest and support in 
working our own events and getting people to chair a one night event, a bid for a 4 day/night event was not considered.  So at this time I am 
letting you know in advance we are up at summer workshop 2016 to place another bid for 2018 for a summer workshop.  While I was at this 
past workshop, I talked to WS, Danville, and Eno about the 4 clubs joining together to do 2018 workshop.  All presidents were interested and 
agreed and would like me bring it before membership for consideration.  As none of these clubs have a hotel suitable for hosting such an event 
(500 in attendance 2015) it was suggested Koury Center in Greensboro----doing a workshop is a lot of work and demands a lot of members 
willing to devote time for 4 days and nights.  If all clubs are in, we would have workers from all clubs so responsibility would not be on our club 
totally.  The down side is that we would split the profits.  Is there any comments?  I am to let the others know before anything is checked into if 
we are interested.  No cost has been determined.  The first step is to see which clubs are willing to participate.  There are many questions that 
will need to be answered and we will get all the details before next meeting, but first I need to know if you want me to proceed with the other 
clubs in this investigation.  Janice asked if she knew the costs involved.  At this time, we do not.   Joan will see what she can find out and report 
back at a future meeting.   
Party on the beach at Fall SOS:  Joan stated that she was asked if we would consider going in with Eno. WS and Danville to host a party on the 
beach for last Thursday (this is when we normally have the party) of SOS.  Comments are welcome---I know some of our members leave on 
Tuesday, but Sun and Mon are already set aside for events downtown.  We don’t want to have our party at same time.  There are other club 
parties going on at same time with plenty of music and all of this would be behind Ocean Bay.  It will be simple food served and donations will 
be taken by all who attend.  Any member present is welcome to bring something to share.  It was suggested to get meat trays from Walmart 
and then add accordingly.  Is our club willing to contribute $50 toward this party and if enough money is collected, hopefully reimburse each 
club?  At this time this is just in discussion and we are to let other clubs know so more plans can be made.  Joan asked for comments and 
suggestions.  Several people had questions about the event and what we would be expected to bring, and taking up donations.   This item was 
tabled until August.  
ACSC Meeting in DC:  Joan attended this last weekend.  She said that it was very good with a great turn-out.  Most of the discussions were in 
regards with the lack of participation of club members, except for coming out to parties.  This seems to be across the association and not 
limited to a few clubs.  

50/50---Evelyn Tuner won $22.00        
Next business meeting---July 18 
Adjourned at 8:00 PM.   
Respectfully submitted by:  Lorna Shively, Secretary 



Bowling Tournament After Party 
My, oh, my!  What a fun time we had in Showtime Lounge after 

the bowling.  With Saturday night being Fun Night, Anything 

Goes Night, we could play any kind of music we wanted – 

beach, country, boogie, disco, bluegrass, and quite a few line 

dances.  I think this was the best after-party we have had, with 

lots of singing from everyone.  We had a “guess the artist” song 

and members were surprised to learn the lead vocal on the song 

was our own Mike Wilson, who took the microphone and 

finished the song live.  We also had a few other vocalists on the 

microphone that night, no names revealed, but initials will 

work, right LN and KMc!!!   Rick played some great songs and 

we all had a good time – must have, we didn’t leave until about 

12:30!!   Until next time, Evelyn… 

Summer Bowling Tournament 2015 
On Saturday, July 25th, we had a great turnout of 48 members to come 

and show off their bowling skills at our summer tournament.  We had 

lots of fun with all members cheering for each other, whether on their 

own team or not – there were lots of high fives from everyone.  Now, we 

all know that most of us are not really, really good bowlers, even all the 

contortions we tried did not help the ball go straight down the lane.  

But…..we did have fun!  Congratulations to the winning team of Keith 

McDole, Dianne Neese, Luke Coble, and Amber Allen – and thank you to 

them for they donated their winnings to the shag club.  High scoring 

women were Dianne Neese 268, Andrea Loy 242, and Betty Honeycutt 

227.  The guys were Luke Coble 413, Bud Catoe 298, and Ronnie 

McMannen 297.  We had some good scores this time; I think some of  

you have been practicing!  Rest up everyone and make plans to join us 

for the Winter Tournament in November.   Thanks, Evelyn Turner 







August 7 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Walker Guthrie 
August 14 – BSC’s 30th Anniversary Party at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ John Williford 
August 15 – 21st Annual BSC-Special Olympics Golf Tournament, Indian Valley Golf Course 
August 21 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ 

Rick Burnham 
August 28 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Roy Childress 
September 4 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Bobby Snyder 
September 11 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – 

DJ Chigger Woods 
September 18-27 – SOS Fall Migration, N. Myrtle Beach, SC 
September 18 – SOS (no DJ) 
September 25 – SOS (no DJ) 
 

Burlington Shag Club 

Burlington Shag Club 

P. O. Box 1174 

Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
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